
We received more than 300 Christmas ornaments for the 
Blue Star Mothers!!! Three Blue Star Mothers were on 
hand to accept the donation. They were very happy to 
receive the gifts that are probably already on the way to 
service members overseas. 

Looks like Ken Scrivner is conducting Blue Star Mothers Trio  
but is actually photographing Blue Star Mothers accepting  

2020 Christmas ornament donations.

NOVEMBER 2020

Note that the past newsletters are archived on our web site and will be available for reference. The web site url is: www.eowa.us 
If you are on Facebook you should ‘Like’ us for any breaking information. The address is: www.facebook.com/groups/
EasternOklaWoodcarversAssoc/ or go to your Facebook page, search for ‘Eastern Oklahoma Woodcarvers’ and click on “Like” icon.

The Central Center will not be open for Thursday carve-ins. 
They have been temporarily suspended due to lack of 
participation. When activities resume we will let you know. 
If you have a project in progress or finished but don’t feel 
comfortable attending the meeting please send me a photo and 
description for Show and Tell.  
You can enter the monthly judging virtually by sending me a 
photo of your work for consideration at the meeting. 
If enough entries are received they will be part of the live 
judging. Send photos for November judging to 
ytsurjohnson@aol.com. More than one view of carving 
would be nice. 

EOWA dues were due July 1. 
Please send your check to: 
EOWA, Roy Heginbotham,  

38037 S. 4417 Rd.  
Big Cabin OK 74332

Roy has received 21 renewals but there are still 
many who have not yet renewed. You know who 

you are (if you don’t then check with Roy - 
405-637-8006). Don’t be left behind.

NEXT MEETING Wednesday, Nov. 11! 
Meeting at St. Stephens Methodist Church (400 W. New 

Orleans) in Broken Arrow. The church is located east of the 
intersection of 101st and Elm in Broken Arrow.  A box of basswood 
has been donated to the club for meeting give-away by Rod Wilcox, 
our summer show wood supplier. Attend the meeting and you might 
get lucky! 

The church requires masks and social distancing at all 
meetings on their premises. 
Carol Alley will be taking 
member temperatures at the 
door with a touch-less 
thermometer and anyone 
exceeding the base 
requirement will be asked not to 
attend. The room can seat 35 
people with proper social 
distancing.

The Willard Stone Museum is having a 
fund raiser and raffling off a Willard 
Stone bronze “Lucky Turtle” (left).  
The turtle is 4” long, 3.5” wide and 1” tall. 
It is valued is $1,500. 
Deadline for ticket purchase: Nov. 6, 
2020. Drawing held: Nov. 10, 2020 

The tickets cost $25 each or 5 tickets for $100 
Send check to: Willard Stone Museum, Inc., P.O. Box 833, Locust 
Grove OK  74352 
For more information go to their website: 
Willardstonemuseminc.com 
Or contact Linda Stone Callery, director at 918-951-9663 
or email willardstoneartist@gmail.com
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2020 Officers 
President: Jim Lowry 918-712-0807 
Vice-Pres. Morty McKay 918-404-2102 
Secretary: Carol Alley 918-260-4857 
Treasurer:  Roy Heginbotham 405-637-8006  
Library:  Bob Branham 918-455-6229 
Hospitality:  
Directors: Lori Hamilton 918-995-0940 
 Roy Heginbotham 
2019 Show Chair: 
 Bob Block 918-742-3969 
Newsletter: Rusty Johnson 918-743-0403 

Jim Milton Judging Schedule  
January through October all judging categories will 
be OPEN 
November Christmas Ornaments 
December Carver-of-the-year 

Refreshment Nights 
February June September December 

EOWA Monthly Meeting 
Second Monday of the month, 7-9 PM 
Central Center 
1028 E. Sixth St. • Phone 918-596-1444 

Open Night Carve-Ins   
Every Thursday:2:00-4:00 PM No Fee 
Central Center (see page one for details) 
1028 E. Sixth St. • Phone 596-1444 
Visitors are welcome at all meetings and carve-ins. 
Dues 
$30 yearly, due in July.  
Application, change of address and renewal form 
on last page. 
Send to:  
EOWA, Roy Heginbotham 
38037 S. 4417 Rd.  
Big Cabin OK 74332. 
Phone 405-637-8006 
Email: pndkeepr@gmail.com 

Web address: www.eowa.us 
Facebook address: 
www.facebook.com/groups/
EasternOklaWoodcarversAssoc/ 
Don’t forget that your annual membership is due in 
July and that it is $30 per family. Contact Roy 
Heginbotham Roy Heginbotham (phone 
405-637-8006)or mail in the handy renewal form on 
the last page of the newsletter. 
To submit items for the newsletter send to Rusty 
Johnson at: ytsurjohnson@aol.com

TEMPORARILY 

CLOSED DUE TO 

COVID-19

Amanda Hopkins of Exotic 
Hardwoods donated a 

stack of 3/8” basswood for 
our Christmas ornament 

donation. Contact Bill 
Payne 918-251-8734 for 

ornament blanks. 

September Monthly Judging: Here are the judging 
entries for September: Cottonwood bark bust (right) 
and Catch and Release trout (above). There were no 
votings received and both carvers have already 
qualified for carver-of-the-year, they are Bill Payne (left) 
and Bob Block (right).

Minutes of Meeting, October 14,2020 
CALL TO ORDER: Morty McKay 
FLAG SALUTE: Morty McKay 
BADGE COLLECTION: None 
JACKPOT: None 
DOOR PRIZE: 10 pieces of wood.  Won by 
Bob Branham, Prentice Robinson, Art 
Pancook, Ken Scrivner, Roland, Morty, 
McKay, Bill Payne. Rusty Johnson, Mike 
Stephenson, and Bob Block. 
VISITORS: Blue Star Mothers of Broken 
Arrow  The visitors were Janet Veal, Debbie 
Knight and Christy Brown 

NEWSLETTER: First meeting since March.  
Welcome back everyone. 
WEB SITE: Still having hits on the site 
SHOW REPORT: Schedule for June 19th and 
20th 2021. 
SHOW AND TELL: Morty found a wood bird in 
a store. Rusty Johnson The Four Elements 
According to Greek philosopher Empedocles. 
Bill Payne Indian of Cedar and Trout Catch 
and Release. 
PROGRAM: Rusty Johnson’s two weeks at 
Geisler-Moroder Woodcarving School in 
Austria.  Lots of fun.

October Show and 
Tell: Morty McKay 
brought the ironwood 
eagle (left), a fine 
example of Mexican 
folk carving.  
Bill Payne’s bird 
carved from spalted 
sycamore.
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My class I was scheduled to teach in the Glenn 
Rose carving round-up was canceled. I have the 
rough-outs made for the class which I will sell at 
my cost of $15 each. It includes four views of 
the finished project. -Bill Payne

There were no winners in the name this wood 
contest. The wood is cholla cactus

This catfish carving was done by Bill 
Huggins and was “carved for the 
Lazy Fisherman in Bixby as a gift.”

Display Cases 
Looking for a 
Forever Home 
Pat and Buck Herron have 
been holding two display 
cases for the club for years. 
They are selling their 
building and need to see the 
cases gone. If any one 
needs them or knows any 
group or organization that 
could use them please call 
or email Pat Herron 
918-587-2825 (shop). 
918-697-7888 (cell) or 
poherron@yahoo.com 
They each measure: 4 ft. 
wide, 4ft. 2 in. tall and 30 
inches deep. 
And best of all, they are 
free. First come, first served.

Two more from Bill Payne: Indian Head 
from cedar and Oklahoma Tornado 
incorporating a coil spring from an inner-
spring mattress.

Left: That’s not Jack Nitz with 
an eagle head cane gone wild. 
It is an internet photo grab of 
carver and his harpy eagle. 
Just a guess, but it looks like 
“too many feathers.”



New Membership, Change of Address or Membership Renewal 
Dues: $30 for annual family membership (due each July).  Date:   

Name  Spouse   ____________________________________________________________________ ___________________

Address     ___________________________________________________________________________________________

City  State   ZIP   _____________________________________________ ___________________ ______________________

Home phone   Cell Phone    ______________________________________ ________________________________________

Retired: Yes      No      email    ____________________________________________________________________________
Mail to: EOWA, Roy Heginbotham, 38037 S. 4417 Rd. Big Cabin OK 74332.   Phone 405-637-8006   Email:pndkeepr@gmail.com

We at The Eastern Oklahoma Woodcarvers Association are grateful for your goods-in-kind gift. It is through people like you who support the arts 
that we are able to perpetuate and preserve the timeless craft of woodcarving, introducing this wonderful medium to new generations of creative 
people. We gratefully acknowledge the receipt of your generous goods-in-kind gift of:  , _______________________________________________
the value of which you estimate is $ .  _______________________________________
If you need more room, please attach your list to this form and mail to the P. O. Box above. This is your tax-deductible receipt for state and federal 
income taxes.

Become a patron of the arts: Support the EOWA with a tax-deductible gift!! 

Your tax-deductible membership of $30 will help us preserve, promote, and protect this ancient art form for future generations. You 
become an actual member of the Association, and receive email notices of upcoming editions of our monthly newsletter. You'll also be 
apprised of upcoming special guests at our monthly meetings. 
Send your best gift to: 
The Eastern Oklahoma Woodcarvers Association (EOWA) 
P. O. Box 34 Tulsa, OK 74013 
Thanks for helping promote the amazing art form of woodcarving. 

Eastern Oklahoma Woodcarvers Association 
PO Box 34, Broken Arrow, OK 74013 

Goods-in-kind Receipt 
Name   ______________________________ ____________________________________
Address   ____________________________ ____________________________________

City State Zip  ________________________________________________ ________________________________ ____________
Phone  E-mail  _____________________________________________ _______________________________ ______________

Reminder: There is a weekly carve-in at the downtown Central Center, 1028 E. Sixth St., 
from 5:30-8:00 p.m. on Thursdays. Bring a project to carve and discuss tips and 
techniques with the other carvers. Also knitting and wood burning might break out! 
Membership renewals are due in July. Please renew using the form above. Contact 
George Welliver if you have a question.


